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1) The death of Barrie Scott, GBR.

    The sudden death of Barrie Scott from GB was received with deep sadness. Scott was IPF cat. 1 referee and a respected official in BWLA.
EPF would like to extend condolences to his family and friends. He will be sadly missed.

2) EPF Questionnaire.
 A Questionnaire has been sent out to all EPF member federations to ask for their number of national members, the federations relation to their national Government and national Olympic Committee and finally if national doping tests are conducted. These information are important for the IOC application prepared by the IPF.
26 of the EPF member nations have filled in and returned the questionnaire. Missing are Georgia, Latvia, Moldavia, Portugal, Slovenia and Armenia.


3) Report from the Congress in Nymburk 
19 nations took part at the Congress in Nymburk. The Minute from the Congress are enclosed the magazine International Powerlifter and also posted at the EPF web.
Here some of the highlights:

  - Ralph Farquharson from Great Britain was elected as new General Secretary and Treasurer being appointed in these duties since Köberich resigned last year.

  - EPF doping offences shall in the future (at the time the WADC is implemented) be handled by the IPF Disciplinary Committee and not by the EPF DC.

  - The Championships fee was raised from 15 to 20 Euro. The fee to be split with 15 Euro to the Organiser and 5 Euro to EPF.

  - The Hellenic (Greece) Powerlifting Federation was      

    accepted as full EPF member.
  - Myriam Busselot from Belgium was elected to EPF Hall   

     of Fame. Congratulation!
  - The Danube Cup Secretary, Pavol Müller, was  

      appointed to discuss the future of the Danube Cup. The  

      interest for the cup seems to be low among the 

      participating nations.

4) The Danube cup. 
Only 18 lifters from 3 nations took part in the Danube cup organised in Mukachevo, Ukraine. Pavol Müller reports that the organisation and the hospitality by the organiser were of high standard. 
An organiser making so much work to organise an international championship must be very disappointed by such a low number of participants.
Initiatives are taken to discuss the future of the Danube cup among the nations along the Danube River. 
 2 doping tests were carried out at the Danube cup and 
Rosmarie Beer, AUT and Kostyantyn Milyutin, UKR tested both negative.


5) Nominated lifters and officials that fail to take part in European championships.
 Organisers face the problem by federations that do not show up according to the final nominations. The number taking part in a championship are very often 15-20% less than the number nominated.
Some time a country does not show up at all without informing the organiser. This was the case when e.g. Spain did not  arrive at all in Nymburk for the Men’s Open and the Organiser had not received any information of their cancellation.
It is 3 weeks between the final nomination date and a championship, so it may happens that lifters are injured in-between or other reasons preventing participation may occur.

I will ask all federations – please inform the organiser as soon as you know that less people than you nominated will take part in a championship. This is very important for the organiser to know with respect to accommodation and transport that are prepared.


6)  Correction of e-mail address for West European Cup.
Final date for hotel bookings at the West European cup in Sauda, Norway is 7th June. In the invitation there are a minor error in the e-mail address for making this bookings. Please use the following e-mail address: kglofthu@online.no .

7) The Men’s Open European championship in Nymburk.

   The meet director Miroslav Vacek  and the technical secretary Jiri Hofirek with a great team of clever people made a splendid organisation of the 27th Open European Powerlifting Championship. The venue was  prepared in the City’s Culture house and was well suited for this championship.
Except for a rather small space in the warm up area, all detailed was perfect prepared and the running of the championship was excellent by experienced people. The spotters made no mistake at all during the 4 days of competition and they were extremely fast unloading and loading the bar. Their performances were really impressing.
Also the lifting was exiting with many good performances. The standard of the lifters were high and several records broken. Best lifter was Sergey Fedosienko from Russia with incredible 648 points.
A friendly banquet with free beer and tasty food completed the championship. 
Congratulation to the organiser for a very well organised championship!
8) Frankfurt Deadlift Cup.
An internationl deadlift cup is organised by clubs in Frankfurt, Germany with Peter Benesch as meet director.  The cup takes part 18 September 2004. 
Information will be given by contacting this e-mail address:

    juz-kuckucksnest@t-online.de.
Fax : +49 69 634663.
The cup is sanctioned by EPF and the invitation is enclosed the magazine International Powerlifting.

                                                          Arnulf Wahlstrom
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